## **EMBASSY OF JAPAN**

NUTLEY BUILDING MERRION CENTRE NUTLEY LANE, DUBLIN 4

Mr Noel Carmody Civil Defence Headquarters Clonroadmore Business Park Quin Road, Ennis Co Clare

29 September 2015

## Dear Mr Carmody

On behalf of the Embassy of Japan, I would like to take this opportunity to express our profound gratitude to you and all your colleagues for the invaluable assistance provided to our Mission since the disappearance of Mr Eiji Takagi and Ms Ushio Yamazaki in August of this year. The professionalism and sensitivity shown by you in these tragic circumstances is greatly appreciated.

Thank you once again for all your help in this matter.

Yours sincerely

Kojiro Uchiyama

Counsellor and Deputy Head of Mission